


  

Please note that we only disclose names at a Senior Management level and are unable to 
provide you details of all employees as this information is exempt under Section 40 of the 
FOIA. 

Therefore, this information is exempt under section 40 (2) of the FOIA. This exemption 
covers the personal data of third parties (anyone other than the requester) where 
complying with the request would breach any of the principles in the Data Protection Act. 

This has been done as the Council considers that this information meets the definition for 
personal data set out in Section 3(2) and 3(3) of the Data Protection Act 2018 ("DPA") as:  
  
(2) "personal data means any information relating to an identified or identifiable living  
individual (subject to subsection (14)(c))” 
  
(3) “Identifiable living individual” means a living individual who can be identified, directly or  
indirectly, in particular by reference to – 
(a)      an identifier such as a name, an identification number, location data or an online 
identifier, or 
(b)      one or more factors specific to the physical, physiological, genetic, mental, 
economic, cultural or social identity of the individual.” 
  
The Council thus considers that the requested information is caught by the exemption to 
disclosure contained in Section 40 (2) of the FOI Act and the related first condition of 
Section 40 (3). 

This is an absolute exemption and there is therefore no requirement to consider the public 
interest. 

3. ICT Annual or Business Plan. Similar to the ICT strategy but is more annually 
focused. 

 
This is being drafted and due for completion end of May 2019. 
 
4.      ICT Capital Programme/budget- A document that shows financials budget on 
current and future projects. If some of these documents are not valid, please state 
when the 2019 ICT documents are planned to be published. 
             
This is linked to both the strategy and business plan and therefore is not yet available. 
 
The supply of information in response to a freedom of information request does not confer 
an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the 
purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further 
permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news 
reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the 
information for any other purpose. 
 
For information, we publish a variety of information such as: FOI/EIR Disclosure Log, 
Publication Scheme, Facts about Coventry and Open Data that you may find of useful if 
you are looking for information in the future.   
 
If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our 
response.  Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt 
of our response to your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk 
 
If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information 
Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe 



  

House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email casework@ico.org.uk. 
 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response. 
 
 

Yours sincerely 
 
Information Governance 






